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November 15, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:
I am pleased to transmit legislation to the King County Council authorizing the extension of the 2009 Emergency Jail Agreement between King County Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention and Pierce County Sheriff’s Office.  This agreement was first put in place as part of the potential Green River flood emergency planning.
This agreement provides jail bed space in case of an emergency.  
If executed, the agreement will provide the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) with the ability to house inmates in Pierce County in case of an emergency.  The agreement includes the following key benefits:  
· Pierce County Sheriff’s Office (PCSO) will provide DAJD with one unit and the ability to house eighty-four (84) inmates, which is a reduction from the previous agreement to house 168 inmates.
· PCSO will provide emergency response for any housing codes.
· PCSO will provide maintenance, food, unit and laundry supplies.
· PCSO will provide safe, secure and humane housing for inmates.
· DAJD will house only medium to minimum classified inmates in Pierce County.
· DAJD will retain custody of inmates and staff the unit with two (2) Corrections Officers and a Sergeant.
· DAJD will provide a Corrections Officer to support laundry services.
· DAJD will pay PCSO twenty-five dollars ($25.00)  per inmate each day.
King County DAJD has had a long standing and positive relationship with Pierce County.  This Agreement acknowledges and promotes the ability for criminal justice agencies 
to provide support during an urgent situation.  The effective implementation date is 
January 1, 2012.  As such, I respectfully request your expedited consideration of this agreement so that it may be approved for implementation on January 1, 2012 in case of an emergency.  I respectfully request your support in approving execution of this Jail Housing Agreement.
If you have any questions, please contact Claudia Balducci, Director of the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, at 206-296-1268.

Sincerely,
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Cindy Domingo, Acting Chief of Staff
  Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, BFM Committee



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, King County Executive Office (KCEO)
Rhonda Berry, Assistant Deputy County Executive, KCEO
Sung Yang, Chief of Staff, KCEO
Carrie S. Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, KCEO
Frank Abe, Director of Communications, KCEO
Gail Stone, Law and Justice Policy Advisor, KCEO 
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB)
Krista Camenzind, Budget Manager, PSB
Claudia M. Balducci, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD)

Hikari Tamura, Deputy Director, DAJD
